MINUTES

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in special call meeting session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Thursday, May 23, 2019 at 3:00 PM with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding.

PRESENT:
Dimettera Frazier, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards, and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.

ABSENT:  
Ronnie Hearnsberger.
Alderman Alex Edwards opened the meeting with prayer.

Mayor W. Ray Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  John French, KSA Alliance, Inc. made a recommendation to award the bid for the Springhill Street Improvements for Pavement Repairs – Area 1, Area 2, and Area 3.

MOTION was made by Stacey Willard, seconded by Alex Edwards to accept the recommendation from John French, KSA Alliance, Inc. and award the low bid to Tatum Excavation Company in the amount of $477,966.00.


MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Stacey Willard, seconded by Alex Edwards to authorize the Mayor to enter into an agreement for the cutting of the hay at the Springhill Airport.


Discussion followed.


MOTION CARRIED.


At this time Mayor Huddleston gave a status update of the properties located in Springhill that have been adjudicated to the City and to the Webster Parish Police Jury.  After a meeting with officials it was determined that the houses would be burned down by the Springhill Fire Department and that the Webster Parish Police Jury would assist with the clean-up process.  

However, a phone call came today from the Department of Environmental Quality that informed us that no one is allowed to burn any houses including the Fire Department because of hazardous materials that are inside the homes.

There was some discussion on the matter but this information was just for the Council to be updated on the status of these properties


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
____________________________________                                            ___________________________

Shelli Malone, City Clerk                                                                  W. Ray Huddleston, Mayor
